Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I Councillor Merry , confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation, the Cabinet has resolved as follows:
(i)
To approve the re-commencement of the competition process for the new school to replace The Swinton and Moorside High Schools; 
(ii) To determine the effective date of opening the new school as September 2013 in the new building; and
(iii) To note the financial risks outlined in the accompanying part two report.  

The reasons are to ensure the timely delivery of the schools and services involved in the BSF programme.
An option considered and rejected was not to recommence the competition process.
The assessment of risk is High – Failure to recommence the competition process would materially affect the delivery of Phase 2 of the BSF programme.  

Source of funding: Government grant, City Council revenue contribution, schools budget contributions, third party receipts, capital receipts, supported and unsupported borrowing.

Legal advice: n/a
Financial advice: Supplied by Chris Mee, Group Accountant (PFI / BSF) 
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: 
Report to Cabinet 25 May 2010 - Building Schools for the Future: Competition for the New School replacing The Swinton and Moorside High Schools

Contact Officer: 
Alan Westwood

Tel No: 0161 793 3200



Nick Page


Tel No: 0161 778 0130
	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Childrens, Young People and Families   Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed
J D Merry 



Dated:  27 May,2010
This decision was published on       27th May,2010
This decision will come in force on        3rd June,2010
